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Principal’s Message
Happy New Year, Lisgar families!  My name is Marco Lutterotti.  I am the new permanent Principal and I look forward to working with you, the staff, and your children to make Lisgar the best place to learn and grow.
My new role as principal comes after 5 years experience as a vice principal in a variety of HWDSB schools.  Before that, I worked as a Learning Resource Teacher, as well as a 16 year career as a classroom teacher.  I am excited to continue my educational journey at Lisgar school and I hope to be here for a long time.
January is a great time for fresh starts, and I am spending this time getting to know our school routines and operations, learning about the curriculum instruction happening within the classrooms, and getting to know students and how we can make them all feel like they matter at our school.
Thank you all for the warm welcome to Lisgar.
 
Our Milk Program is changing!! If you wish, please purchase milk tickets that we will distribute to your child ONCE PER MONTH. Tickets can be redeemed for white or chocolate milk at first nutrition break outside the main office. (Students/parents choose which days they wish to receive milk and simply go to the office with their ticket at first nutrition break and exchange the ticket for milk.) Milk Tickets are $1 each and can be purchased in quantities of 10, 20 or 30. Milk Tickets can be redeemed at any time regardless of what month they are purchased in. Milk Tickets will be posted on School Cash on-line each month for you to purchase more as needed. Thank you!

QUEST CARD CHALLENGE:
We challenge our Lisgar families to become "Lisgar Lions Quest Masters". Each month a new quest will be sent home with activities to try with your family at home. At the end of each month, if you have completed all of the activities, please return it to Ms. Hardy in room 1. You will receive a Quest certificate as well as your name displayed in the front hall display case. We encourage our families to spend quality time together engaging in some fun activities. Become a Quest Master this January!! 

School Council 
All parents/caregivers are welcome.  Contact the office if you are interested in participating.  Our next School Council Meeting takes place Thursday January 18 @ 6:00pm

Volunteers
If you are interested in volunteering at school, contact the office or Brittany Ritchie, a School Council co-chair.  There are a variety of roles available for those who can volunteer. 
 
Cold Weather at School
Time spent outdoors is an integral part of the school day. There are great benefits when children experience fresh air, exercise and time spent time outside. 
During winter, it’s important that children come to school prepared for the cold. Students should wear boots, mittens/gloves and hats and it’s a good idea to pack extra mittens, socks, etc. in case they are needed.
Principals decide whether to send students outside for recess. HWDSB asks Principals to follow the City of Hamilton guideline that people stay inside when it’s at or below -15C, or -20C with the wind chill.

What about playgrounds?
Contractors will plow or clear up to half of the asphalt play area at schools. Head Caretakers also inspect playgrounds and spot sand and/or salt areas made slippery by changing temperatures.
Students should take extra caution when walking or playing on school property that may be slippery. Principals concerned about weather or playground conditions may hold indoor recesses and lunch/nutrition breaks.
More information can be found at:
https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/blog/winter-is-coming-a-reminder-about-cancellations-snow-and-cold-weather-3/
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